LHRMA BOARD MEETING MINUTES
March 3, 2010 
Present:
Mark Pankoke, Kathy Harper, Judy Fischer, Judy Ganoung, Karen Vogel, Kelly White, Chantel Denker, Barb Benes, Tara Jennings,  Tami Lewis-Ahrendt
President – Mark Pankoke:

· LIBA – Coby Mach will get back to Mark in a few weeks to discuss

· Chamber – Tara met with the membership chair 

· Cost is $335 per year

· Any member of LHRMA can participate but must represent LHRMA not their company

· Would be invited to various events throughout the year – i.e. B2B, After Hours, Golf tournaments, Small Business Network

· Would need a main contact person for e-mail updates

· Newsletter is sent out each week

· Any LHRMA member can get on the e-mail list

· Tara will process the membership

· E-mail Blasts/Mailing Labels

· Reviewed current policy

· Add to policy “If free and of benefit to members would provide e-mail blast free of charge”

· Mark will contact Cathy to update policy

· Requests for approval should be sent to President or Vice-President 

· Kathy will send the blast or mailing labels once payment is received

Administrative Assistant – Kathy Harper:   
· Website – Kathy distributed e-mail from John Rood

· Kathy will look into whether e-mail blast are going through to members

· Outstanding invoices from 2009 

· Members who have missed meetings and payment from Oasis

· Kathy will send info to Mark (if they are still members)

· Mark will contact requesting payment 

Secretary – Judy Fischer:
· All submissions for the April Newsletter should be submitted by March 12th 
· Feb meeting credits – Judy will put article in April Newsletter

President Elect/Govt. Relations – Judy Ganoung:

· Government Affairs meets every other Wed via conference call

· All bills are held in committee
· Mark Fahlson has been asked to look into 2 of the bills

· Next Gov Affairs meeting is March 16th
· Judy will be attending the Legislative Conference in DC March 17th – 19th
· Mark Fahlson will be doing a Legislative presentation for the June meeting

Treasurer – Karen Vogel: 

· Checking account has a balance of $26,793
· Costs are down

· Do we want to look into putting some of our checking account funds into a CD or Money market?  Karen will research

· 2 members have submitted their budget number

Programs – Kelly White: 

· No changes
· Distributed Draft Program Budget

· Committee is focusing on workshops
· Upcoming meetings

· March – Duad at Hillcrest

· April – Diversity and Workshop 

· Board approved workshop speaker fee in April for Catrice Jackson, regional/national speaker.
· Workshop will be promoted heavily to LHRMA members and sent to other NE Chapters

· Kelly will create fliers to put on table for March meeting 

Membership - Chantel Denker:
· 24 new members as of 1/1

· 1 has signed-up to be a committee member

· No members have taken advantage of the SHRM membership promotion

· Distributed outstanding membership renewal information
· Facebook presence 

· Do we want a group or fan page?  

· Group page allows for discussion

· Fan page is easier to do and gives us more exposure

· Board voted to re-open the page as a Fan Page

· We can use as a supplement for meetings, SHRM info, etc

· Chantel will set up and report at next meeting
Diversity – Barb Benes:

· Researching project options of either conducting an independent LHRMA diversity event or partnering with an agency's event  
Workforce Readiness – Tara Jennings: 

· Career Fair had less attendance than last year – 176 vs 220

· Didn’t advertise in Lincoln Journal Star this year due to cost

· Try getting info to parents next year

· Some schools will do e-mail blasts others don’t

· Tara will send a thank you for the newsletter to Judy

· Education Quest may co-sponsor in 2010

· They do 4 mailings a year 

· Committee will meet the Tuesday before LHRMA 

· Will develop a survey for attendees

· Committee will bring recommendations back to the board regarding the future of this event

· Notice for March luncheon was put in Strictly Business

College Relations – Jennifer Moore:
· Absent – no report
SHRM Foundation Rep – Tami Lewis-Ahrendt: 

· May basket drive – requests were sent out Tues
· 5 baskets have been donated for the raffle

· SHRM Jar has collected $11.00 as of Feb meeting

· Will start passing to each table every quarter to get more exposure

HRCI – Melissa Price: 
· Absent – no report

Past President – Cathy Maddox: 

· Absent – no report

NEXT BOARD MEETING – Wednesday, April 7th
